
NATIONAL LABOR RELATIONS BOARD 
WASHINGTON, D. C. 

J. WARREN MADDEN 
Chairman 

EDWIN S. SMITH 
June 30 1938 

DONALD WAKEFIELD SMITH 

Mr. Harold Weisberg 
Laurel Hotel 
London, Kentucky 

Dear Mr. Weisberg: 

Mrs. Stern has referred your letter of 

June 25, enclosing your application, to me. At the 

present time the Board is making no appointments to its 

field staff. However, I shall be pleased to see you upon 

your return to Washington, if you will call my office. 

Very truly yours 

.1.2(E 
Nathan Witt 
Secretary 


